THE PARKS AND RECREATION BOARD OF RADNOR TOWNSHIP

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF SEPTEMBER 12, 2013

Meeting Held at the American Legion Post 668 Wayne

PRESENT:

Fenton Fitzpatrick, Michael Glynn, Luke Clark, Jim Schwartz, Andrew Santillo, Susan Michaelson. *Not present* was Chris Campbell, Patrick Gillan, Chuck Madden.

Also Present: Commissioner Elaine Schaefer; Commissioner John Nagle; Robert Zienkowski, Township Manager; Tammy Cohen, Director of Recreation and Community Programming; Mark Domenick, Supervisor of Parks and Sewer; Bill Madden, Post Commander for the American Legion

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

MINUTES

On motion duly made and seconded the minutes to the meeting of July 11, 2013 were approved.

ANNOUNCEMENTS/DEPARTMENT REPORT

The Recreation & Community Programming Department's report for July and August was accepted as submitted.

NEW BUSINESS

Commander Bill Madden for Post 668 shared his position on the establishment of renaming St. Davids Community Park as a Veterans Memorial Park. Valley Forge Military Post 418 representative Bill Smith shared his position in support as well. Discussion took place among those present along with members of the American Legion of Wayne and members of the public. There was unanimous support for the renaming of St. Davids Community Park to Veteran's Park and establishing the park as such.

On behalf of the Parks and Recreation Board, a motion of recommendation was made to name a Township Park in honor of the Veterans; the motion carried unanimously with a vote of 5-0 with no one abstaining.

OLD BUSINESS

Robert Zienkowski, Township Manager gave an update on the Recreation Center Feasibility Study; status of the Willows RFP process; recent ponding clearing at the Willows; status of cell tower proposal at Fenimore Woods and at the Willows. Commissioner Elaine Schaefer gave an update on the status of Ardrossan and the upcoming proposed ordinance to enter into a sale for the Township to purchase the property. Commissioner John Nagle gave updates on the Biomed Project and the Villanova Project.

OTHER – There was no public participation or further comments.

There being no further business, on a motion duly made and seconded, the meeting of the Parks and Recreation Board was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Jany of Cohen

Tammy Cohen

Director of Recreation & Community Programming